
Notice of Determination 

To: 
Office of Planning and Research 
For U.S. Mail: 
P.O. Box 3044 

Sacramento, CA 95812-3044 

Street Address: 
1400 Tenth Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

From: 
Department of Fish and Wildlife 
Bay Delta Region 
2825 Cordelia Road, Suite 100 
Fairfield, CA 95434 
Contact: Garrett Allen 
Phone: (707) 428-2076 

Lead Agency 
Napa County 
1195 Third Street, Suite 21 0 
Napa, CA 94559 
Contact: Donald Barrella 
Phone: (707) 299-1338 

SUBJECT: Filing of Notice of Determination pursuant to Public Resources Code section 21108 

State Clearinghouse Number: 2009062054 
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Project Title: Old Grey Rock Wetland Enhancement Project (Lake or Streambed Alteration Agreement No. 1600-
2018-0392-R3) 

Project Location: The project is located on an unnamed tributary to Arroyo Creek at the Napa Quarry located at 
2301 Napa Vallejo Highway, at the intersection of Basalt Road and State Route 221 , Napa County, State of 
California; Latitude 38.2625, Longitude -122.2636 

Project Description: The California Department of Fish and Wildlife (CDFW) has executed Lake and Streambed 
Alteration Agreement number 1600-2018-0392-R3, pursuant to section 1602 of the Fish and Game Code to the 
project Applicant, Syar Industries, Inc. 

The Old Grey Rock Wetland Enhancement Project (Project) is part of a larger project, the Syar Napa Quarry 
Expansion Project. The Project will replace an oversized approximately 60-inch diameter, 71-foot long steel pipe 
that discharges storm water from an existing detention basin into an unnamed ephemeral drainage to Arroyo 
Creek with an approximately 36-inch diameter, 71-foot long high-density polyethylene (HOPE) pipe. At the outlet of 
the new pipe, approximately 2.2 cubic yards of 12-inch and 18-inch minus rock will be placed in the channel, 
extending approximately 10 feet downstream, to provide scour protection. A diversity of native plant species will be 
planted to enhance the habitat value of two on-site seasonal wetlands, as well as the riparian corridor of the 
existing detention basin and ephemeral drainage. 

This is to advise that CDFW, acting as a Responsible Agency, approved the above described project on September 
4, 2019 and has made the following determinations regarding the project pursuant to Cal ifornia Code of Regulations 
section 15096, subdivision (i): 

1. The project D will / C8J will not have a significant effect on the environment. This determination is limited to 
effects within CDFW's permitting jurisdiction as a Responsible Agency. 

2. CDFW considered the environmental impact report prepared by the Lead Agency for this project pursuant 
to California Code of Regulations section 15096, subdivision (f). 

3. Mitigation measures D were/ ~ were not made a condition of CDFW's approval of the proj~ct. 

4. A mitigation reporting or monitoring plan D was/ C8J was not adopted by CDFW for this project. 

5. A statement of overriding considerations D was/ C8J was not adopted by CDFW for this project. 

6. Findings D were/ [gl were not made by CDFW pursuant to California Code of Regulations section 15091 . 

The final environmental impact report prepared for the project is available to the general public at the office location 
listed above for the Lead Agency. CDFW's record of project approval as Responsible Agency is available at 
CDFW's regional oi ic~. 

Signature G _ ) \---" Date: September 5, 2019 
'-" 

Craig J. Weightman, Environmental Program Manager 
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